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BROADWAY ROCK SLIDE NOVEMBER 2007 UPDATE

1. 455 Vallejo:  Legal occupancy of all residential condominium units is now permitted, though access restrictions remain in force in the area abutting the rock face. Partial long-tem stabilization work was completed in November 2007.

2. The buildings located at 1035-1039, 1041-1045 and 1047-1051 Montgomery Street are no longer in immediate danger or impact by falling rock.  Property owners at these Montgomery Street addresses continue to be responsible for their share of long-term stabilization of the rock face, and may be subject to additional Notices of Violation, as well as be scheduled for Director’s Hearings in order to encourage complete compliance at this site.

3. Access to 426-430 Broadway remains restricted, specifically to the Helmand Restaurant and to the four residential units at the rear of the building that are closest to the rock face.

4. The owner of 412 Broadway completed rock debris removal as of November 16, 2007 – following completion of the longer-term stabilization work done by the Home Owners Association of 455 Vallejo.  The other Broadway properties, however, have not yet commenced rock debris removal – and thus may be cited again by the Department of Building Inspection with Notices of Violation, and/or be scheduled for a Director’s Hearing to encourage property owners’ fulfillment of their code compliance responsibilities. 

5. With the normal winter rains’ season imminent, the Department of Building Inspection continues to monitor closely the safety situation at the Broadway Rockslide area and do everything within its regulatory and code enforcement authority to ensure that all property owners comply with San Francisco’s building code requirements. 
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